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The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


 Annual Chapter Report - 2016
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission: May 15, 2016
Name of School/College: The University of Louisiana at Monroe School of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region:  Beta Chi, Region VI
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address:  Dr. Michelle Zagar         zagar@ulm.edu
Chapter’s Co-advisor:                                      Dr. David Caldwell   dcaldwell@ulm.edu
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Elizabeth Stephenson  
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.:  February 15, 2016
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Ashley DePaula - depaulam@warhawks.ulm.edu
Vice President: Quintin Brown – brownqc@warhawks.ulm.edu
Secretary:  Elizabeth Stephenson – stepheem@warhawks.ulm.edu
Treasurer:  Trista LeBeouf – lebeoutm@warhawks.ulm.edu
Historian:  Aimee Morein – moreinae@warhawks.ulm.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

New officers will be elected in August of 2016
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program:
Pharm.D, Class of 2016 




Pharm.D, Class of 2017
Mallory Carona





Mary Grace Allison

Cassie Clark






Quintin Brown

Kyle Daigle






Sydney Cary





Jennifer Gallagher





Shelby Cranfield



Lauren Hall






Ashley DePaula

Danielle Hebert





Taylor Epperson

Madeline Landry





Courtney Flick

Brooke LeDoux 





Tiffany Gaspard

Kristin Lousteau





Hannah Holbrook

Thien Nguyen





Amanda Johnson

Stephanie Pardue





Jon (Chase) King

Charlotte Pastor





Marley Laborde

Katie Platt






Trista LeBeouf
Allison Stevens 





Aimee’ Morein 

Sean Weeks






Levi Reagan









Hector Reynoso









Alayna Slocum









Halie Verret

Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	8/25/15
	Mary Grace Allison

Quintin Brown

Sydney Cary

Shelby Cranfield

Ashley DePaula

Taylor Epperson

Tiffany Gaspard

Hannah Holbrook

Amanda Johnson

Chase King

Marley Laborde

Courtney Flick

Trista LeBeouf

Aimee Morein

Levi Reagan

Hector Reynoso

Alayna Slocum

Elizabeth Stephenson

Halie Verret
	Elections:

Duties of each office read prior to nominations.  President and treasurer will have signature authority on Beta Chi financial bank account. Teacher of the Year election.

Initiation:  9/17/16, 6PM ULM School of Pharmacy B200.  Guest Speaker Lori Maraist.  Dues are $70.  


	President:  

Ashley DePaula

Vice President:

Quintin Brown

Secretary:

Elizabeth Stephenson

Treasurer: 

Trista LeBeouf

Historian:

Aimee Morein

Teacher of the Year:

Dr. Elizabeth Perry

Submit dues and banquet payments to Dr. Zagar by 8/28/15.

	9/1/15
	Quintin Brown

Ashley DePaula

Trista LeBeouf

Aimee Morein

Elizabeth Stephenson
	Officer Meeting:

Discuss officer duties, community service project, and fundraisers to propose to chapter.
	Fall fundraiser to propose the chapter: kickball tournament.  Fall service project to propose to chapter:  items drive for Council on Aging Center.

	9/8/15
	Mary Grace Allison

Quintin Brown

Sydney Cary

Shelby Cranfield

Ashley DePaula

Taylor Epperson

Tiffany Gaspard

Hannah Holbrook

Amanda Johnson

Chase King

Marley Laborde

Courtney Flick

Trista LeBeouf

Aimee Morein

Levi Reagan

Hector Reynoso

Alayna Slocum

Elizabeth Stephenson

Halie Verret
	Fall Service Project

Fall Fundraiser

Tutoring and Quiz Questions: Sign up for an activity, must fulfil requirements.

Professional Development:
9/17/16 at 12PM, B170, Guest speaker: Lori Maraist.


	Fall Service Project to be 11/25/15, Stock the pantry for the Council on Aging.  

Jean day for students who bring in two items.

Kickball tournament, 9/23/15 at 5PM, $5/person.

Each member must fulfil one of the following: one set of quiz questions and host one tutoring event, three sets of quiz questions and no tutoring, or no quiz questions and host two tutoring sessions.


	1/21/16
	Mary Grace Allison

Quintin Brown

Sydney Cary

Shelby Cranfield

Ashley DePaula

Taylor Epperson

Tiffany Gaspard

Hannah Holbrook

Amanda Johnson

Marley Laborde

Courtney Flick

Trista LeBeouf

Aimee Morein

Levi Reagan

Hector Reynoso

Alayna Slocum

Elizabeth Stephenson

Halie Verret
	Spring Fundraiser:

Bingo Night; When/where; who will cook; who will bring desserts, napkins, utensils, bowls; who will help setup and cleanup; who will sell tickets; getting prizes 

Chapter Shirts

Rho Chi Delegate
	Bingo night, 2/25/16, Gumbo at 5PM in the cafeteria and bingo at 6PM in B170. $10 for gumbo plus two bingo cards. $2/card or $5/three cards.

Sign up sheet for all duties—each member must participate. Each member must get two businesses to donate prizes (due 1/29/16). Quintin will cook the gumbo. 

Shirt will be made using design presented by Ashley DePaula similar to last year’s design with the chemical structure. Wear shirt to bingo night.  Get payment ($13) to Trista as soon as possible.
Elizabeth Stephenson will represent Beta Chi at the APhA-ASP annual - Rho Chi meeting in Baltimore, MD.  Hannah Holbrook will be the alternative delegate.


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? 
· Continue to maintain Rho Chi’s honorable standing within the School of Pharmacy.

· Expand our presence beyond academia by continuing to implement and participate in various community service activities.

· Assist underclassmen in reaching their academic goals through tutoring sessions and by providing them with the connections and resources needed for success

· Bring together students and faculty in a non-academic setting to promote faculty-student relationships through the kickball tournament and Bingo Night.
· Activities:  
Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report Template

	[Chapter Name, School Name] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	P1 Tutoring
	Tutor sessions provided by Rho Chi members to the 1st year students in the subjects of Drug Action and Pathophysiology.  7 sessions were done throughout the semester
	This activity aligns with the Rho Chi Mission by providing academic assistance to first year students.
	10
	2 years ago, the chapter changed from doing 1 on 1 tutoring sessions to classes.  They saw a huge change in participation, so we decided to also tutor entire classes during our year.  
	12
	Around 45
	No finances needed.



	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Making Practice Tests
	We worked with our advisor, David Caldwell, to review the 1st year’s lectures and make practice questions for them on each of their lectures for Drug Action and Pathophysiology.  This project went on for 15 weeks and will most likely be continued in future years.
	This activity aligns with the Rho Chi Mission by providing academic assistance to first year students.
	1st Year
	
	16 from our year as well as 8 members from the previous year
	The entire P1 class (about 100)
	No finances needed

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Professional Development with Dr. Lori Maraist
	Dr. Lori Maraist came to talk about personal branding to pharmacy students on September 15, 2015 at noon.  The event was open to the whole school.
	This aligns with the mission of Rho Chi by giving students the opportunity to learn additional information and important skills outside of the classroom.
	1st Year
	
	2
	10
	No additional finances needed (as she was already coming to talk at our induction that night)

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Food Drive for the Council on Aging Center
	The chapter sponsored a food drive on November 18th to stock the pantry at The Council on Aging center in Monroe.  Students that brought a donation for the pantry were able to wear jeans to class that day.  Our members helped collect the donations, and we brought them to the center that evening.  


	This aligns with the mission statement by helping our community and fostering a relationship with the Council on Aging Center.
	1st Year
	
	19
	About 100
	No finances were needed.

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Member Donation
	In February, one of our members lost almost all of his belongings in a house fire, so the chapter officers and advisors decided that it would be appropriate to make a donation to him in order to help him buy some essential items that were lost.  
	This aligns with the mission of Rho Chi by encouraging high standards of character to help a fellow member in need.
	1st year
	
	7
	1
	$100

	Fundraising Events
	Kickball Tournament 
	This event was held on September 23th on the pharmacy school lawn and it was open to all pharmacy students.  Each class made a team to compete against the other classes, and the event began at 5:00 pm.  We sold tickets for pizza and the event during the week leading up to the tournament.


	This activity aligns with the mission statement by providing a fun event for the students to bond and work together as a team.
	2
	Last year was the first year that Rho Chi had this event.  It had a good turn out and everyone seemed to have a lot of fun last year, so we decided to repeat the event again this year.  We also decided to add pizza to the event to encourage more students to attend.


	12
	40
	$28.28

	Fundraising Events
	Annual Bingo & Gumbo Night
	The event was open to the entire school.  We sold tickets to the students, faculty, and their friends and family members in the week leading up to the event.  
	This aligns with the mission statement by forming relationships between faculty and students.
	6
	This year we split up into pairs to get the prizes.  Every member had to get 2 donations for the event and every member had to either work or bring food for the event.
	19
	60
	$38.18


Financial/ Budgeting: 

The budget was calculated based upon last year’s budget and the estimated cost of the chapter’s activities for the year. We had to make sure that we had enough capital to pay for all events and keep cash reserves for the next year. The budget was approved by out executive officers. For the annual Bingo/Gumbo fundraiser, we generated a net income of $445.82. Our chapter also had a kickball tournament fundraiser during the fall semester. The chapter made a total of $176.72 with this fundraising effort. The Beta Chi chapter of The Rho Chi Society had a net loss of $388.59 for the 2015 – 2016 year.

Starting Fall 2015 Balance: $2222.34

Income

CVS Donation






$500.00

Chapter Member Dues/Extra Banquet Tickets

$1,370.00

Kickball Fundraiser





$225.00

Bingo/Gumbo Fundraiser




$482.00

Member Shirts





$195.00

Income Total






$2,772.00

Expenses

Certificates and Pins





$1,235.00

Initiation Ceremony Expenses



$1,259.49

Kickball Fundraiser Expenses




$28.28

Bingo/Gumbo Fundraiser Expenses



$36.18

APhA Member Representative



$235.00

Donations






$100.00

Member T-shirts





$216.64

Expenses Total





$3,110.59

Ending Spring 2016 Balance: $1883.75 (Net Loss of $338.59)

Initiation Function
The induction ceremony was sponsored by CVS Pharmacy and held at the ULM School of Pharmacy on Thursday, September 17, 2015. The ceremony began with opening remarks by Dean, Dr. Benny Blaylock, our advisors, Dr. David Caldwell and Dr. Michelle Zagar, and our 2014-2015 Chapter President, Mallory Corona. The dinner menu consisted of chicken pasta, salad, and a peach cobbler for dessert. After dinner, our guest speaker, Lori Maraist spoke about the profession of pharmacy and her journey that led to her current career path. She is a ULM Alumna and the Senior Advisor for Enterprise Change Management for CVS-Health. Mrs. Maraist gave a very inspiring talk and brought to light many different aspects of the pharmacy profession. Her talk focused on having a "growth mindset" in everything that we do and encouraged us to never pass up the vast opportunities that we will be presented with on our career journeys. After our guest speaker's talk, the Rho Chi Teacher of the Year was presented to Dr. Elizabeth Perry. Finally, the new members were initiated and the new officers were installed.

Evaluation/Reflection: 
This year, our Rho Chi chapter has continued to focus on service both to the School of Pharmacy and to our community.  In the fall, we participated in our on-going tutoring project.  We tutored the 1st year students in the subjects of Drug Action and Pathophysiology.  We offered 4 tutoring sessions (one before each of their tests) in the subject of Drug Action, and 3 sessions for Pathophysiology. At each of these sessions, 1 to 2 of our members reviewed important information and asked questions to students.  We brought prizes, and as an extra incentive for attending these sessions, some of the professors offered bonus points.  Around 45 students attended at least one of these sessions, and the students that attended said that they found the sessions very helpful.

This past fall, our members also started participating in a new service project. We worked with our advisor, David Caldwell, to review the 1st years lectures and make practice questions for them on each of their lectures for Drug Action and Pathophysiology.  These questions help tested their knowledge on the material and help them to make sure that they were focusing on the important facts and truly grasping the material.  Each of our Rho Chi members signed up for 1 to 3 weeks of questions, and our advisor turned the questions into quizzes that could be taken online by the 1st year students.  The P1 class had a 100% progression rate from the fall to the spring semester, so we believe that this new project played a role in contributing to their success. This project went on for 15 weeks and will most likely be continued in future years.

In the spring, on February 25, 2016, the chapter hosted our annual fundraising Bingo and Gumbo Night at the school of pharmacy.  The event was open to the entire school.  We sold tickets to the students, faculty, and their friends and family members in the week leading up to the event.  Dinner was served at 5:00 pm and included a drink, gumbo, and a desert.  The Gumbo was cooked by Vice President Quintin Brown reducing the out of pocket costs of the chapter. The rest of the food and drinks were also bought/made by our members. The prizes were donations that our members collected from 30 different local businesses that sponsored our event.  We had first, second, and third place prizes for about 15 rounds of bingo plus a round of blackout.  The turn out was good, both students and faculty came to play bingo and eat gumbo. All in all, the event was a big success, and not only helped us raise funds, but allowed for everyone to have a little fun. 
To help the community we organized a food drive for the Council on Aging Center. We asked the whole school to donate various food stuffs, snacks, etc. and then we brought it to the Council on Aging to stock their pantry. With everyone’s efforts we were able to get a truck load of food to donate. We were glad to be able to give something back to the community and help people who were potentially struggling to feed themselves for the holidays due to their fixed incomes. 

One of our members, Elizabeth Stephenson, attended the annual meeting held in Baltimore, Maryland. According to her, it was an amazing experience. She was able to meet many people from all over the country. It was a great place to network and socialize. It also allowed us to bring in new ideas to potentially improve the Beta Chi Chapter in the future. 

Other information:  You can visit the Beta Chi Chapter’s webpage on the ULM School of Pharmacy website at http://www.ulm.edu/pharmacy/rhochi.html
The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644

Revised 9-12-14
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